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RAY SHACKELFORD
(1949-2022)

NCAUSBCA Hall of Fame member Ray Shackelford tragically
died February 20 in an auto accident. He was 73. From
the 1974-1975 to 1980-1981 seasons, he appeared in the
association's “Top 10” rankings six times, including
the No. 1 position in the 1977-1978 and 1979-1980 sea-
sons. Shackelford, who competed on the PBA Tour in the
early 1980s – and whose travel mate was a little-known
bowler named Walter Ray Williams Jr. – gained attention
in 1982 when he rolled three perfect games in the Ro-
laids Open in Florissant, Mo., and the following year
made nationally televised finals in San Jose, Calif.,
Houston (where he was runner-up to Bob Handley), and at
the Fair Lanes Open at Woodlawn. His performances
earned him a 1984 Tour exemption. He later opened Planet
Fun, the first bowling center in Virginia that was alco-
hol and smoke-free and had great success with the com-
pany he and wife Sue founded, Golden Coin Amusements.
He was a member of the Hall of Fame “Class of 1984.”

Tickets are now available for NCAUSBCA’s May 2022 fund-
raiser that helps defray the cost of local awards and
other programs that can benefit all members. NCAUSBCA
will offer each day in May an opportunity for individ-
uals to cash through numbers selected in the daily
Virginia Lottery “Pick 3” game. In fact, every $10
raffle ticket has three chances to win daily — and a
monthly total of 93 chances! — with a minimum winning
amount of $15 for numbers “one-up” and “one-down.”
Payouts will be made no later than June 15, 2022. Tick-
ets are available at the NCAUSBCA office in Largo, Md.
In addition, payment for numbers can be made through
PayPal or Zelle®, using the eMail address of Fund-rais-
ing Chair Brenda McDowell: guss1068@verizon.net.

The Professional Bowlers Association Billy Welu Schol-
arship is awarded annually, recognizing exemplary qual-
ities in male or female college students who compete in
the sport of bowling. The scholarship winner receives
$1,000. To be eligible candidates must be amateur
bowlers who are currently in college (preceding the
application date) and maintain at least a 2.5/4.0 GPA
or equivalent. Applications must be postmarked by June
22. The scholarship was established to annually recog-
nize a college student who combines outstanding bowling
talents with academic excellence. The late Welu was a
two-champion PBA Tour champion and was a member of the
PBA Hall of Fame’s inaugural induction class in 1975.
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZVLmAqVm-S0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zIHRTQNd778
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